

CITY OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE. WASILLA, ALASKA 99687 PHONE: (907) 373-9050 FAX: (907) 373-0788

INFORMATION MEMORANDUM NO. 90-26

TO: Council

FROM: Mayor Stein

DATE: September 5, 1990

RE: Lake Lucille

Over the Labor Day weekend Bob Gilfilian and Ray McCarthy toured lake expert Joseph Eilers around Lake Lucille.

Mr. Eilers observed that one corrective measure would be to lower the lake seasonally. This would allow the bottom sediment to freeze and kill aquatic weed roots. Since the weir was installed in the 1950's the lake has not experienced natural changes in water level, thus contributing to increased weed growth.

The weir is owned by the State of Alaska and is presently scheduled for replacement. The new structure could incorporate a gate to allow the lake to be drawn down during the winter.

Bob Gilfilian will provide further report at the meeting and a written report will be available from Mr. Eilers in about two weeks.

John C. Stein, Mayor